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Dear Parent / Carer

As we near the end of the first term, I write to provide you with a staffing update, some 
general reminders and information about events and activities held in school since 
September.  You will also have received a letter via your child last week detailing the 
Christmas activities planned for the final week of the term.Staffing

Farewell

Sadly we are saying goodbye to Mr Hind (PE teacher/Y7 PPL) who will be leaving All 
Hallows at Christmas after 8 happy years, to take up a promotion in a new school.  We 
thank him for his hard work and dedication to the pupils of All Hallows; he will be missed 
by staff and pupils alike.  Mr Green will join us in January to teach PE.

Good Luck

Mrs McHale (RE Teacher/Y7 PPL) will be starting her maternity leave after the Christmas 
holidays.  We wish her well and look forward to hearing all about her new arrival in the 
New Year.

New Y7 PPLs (Pupil Progress Leaders/Heads of Year)

In the absence of Mr Hind and Mrs McHale, we have appointed 2 new PPLs for Y7 – Miss 
Milan-Snee (Y7 boys) and Mr D’Costa (Y7 girls).  

REMINDERS

Contacting School

We are always happy to speak with parents regarding your child’s education and welfare 
and we would like to remind you that your first point of contact with school should be 
your child’s form tutor.  The form tutor knows your child well and should be able to assist 

you with most enquiries.  The next point of contact would be your child’s Pupil Progress 
Leader.  Please also ensure that we have up to date phone numbers for you and other 
contacts as this is essential for emergencies and general communications.  Please also 
note that teaching staff will endeavour to return all calls as soon as is reasonably possible, 
and certainly within 48 hours, and that they fit these around a full timetable of teaching 
and other commitments.

When contacting the school, the vast majority of parents / carers keep calm and respect 
our staff.  They understand that the teachers, receptionists and all other staff are doing 
the best they can to support pupils and their parents / carers and that we are here to help.  
The staff should be able to do their jobs without being verbally abused, shouted at or 
threatened.  Most people respect this – thank you!  In the rare cases where this respect 
is missing, please be aware that staff reserve the right to refuse to communicate with any 
person who is abusive or aggressive.

Student Services Email- Parents can also contact school via our email address 
studentservices@allhallowsrc.co.uk. This is checked daily and emails are forwarded to 
the most appropriate person for response.Pupil Registration Forms

Pupil registration forms regarding your child were sent to Y8-Y11 parents in October. If 
you have not already done so, please can you check that all the details are correct, make 
any necessary amendments and return to school. Please note it is imperative that school 
hold at least two points of contact and that their mobile numbers are correct.

Attendance

Thank you to all parents for your support in maintaining high school attendance.  There 
are a number of incentives and rewards operating to encourage excellent attendance 
as this leads to high rates of progress for your children.  Excellent attendance is also a 
key criteria to meet for our All Hallows Charter. Thank you for your support in ensuring 
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that your child is in school every day and on time.If your child is unable to attend school, 
please telephone reception on 0161 921 1900 from 8.00 am. Please continue to keep all 
absences to a minimum for the benefit of your child’s education. (Also, please note the 
policy regarding absences either side of a holiday.)

Uniform Expectations

Thank you to all parents for supporting our high expectations of uniform; the pupils have 
looked very smart this term.  Please be reminded shoes must be plain, black school shoes 
(no Vans, canvas or sports shoes) – we apply this rule rigidly, providing footwear to be 
borrowed in cases where pupils are unable to comply.  As a reminder, please do not allow 
your child to have any piercings, bizarre haircuts or irreversible beauty treatments over 
the holiday. Any acrylics or nail varnish should be removed before returning to school. 
Jewellery must be limited to a watch and a pair of small plain studs or hoops in the lower 
ear.  These are the only piercings that are allowed.

Dropping off / Picking up Pupils

Please do not drive into the school grounds to drop off or pick your child up from school.  
This area at the front of school is becoming dangerously congested and is causing access 
difficulties for our disabled visitors and pupils.  Also, access for residents of the new estate 
adjacent to school is becoming difficult – please be considerate.  The overwhelming 
majority of our pupils are fit and well and therefore could easily meet you on Weaste Lane 
or higher up Eccles Old Road opposite Buile Hill if parking in the area is an issue.  

There is a particular issue in the mornings when parents are blocking the driveway by 
dropping off and then driving out at a time when there are a large number of staff driving 
in to the school grounds.  Please drop off safely at the roadside, not on site.

Site Security and Personal Property

We ask that all bikes are locked with a strong bike lock and we must advise you that all 
bikes are left at their owners risk – school cannot take responsibility for them.

All Hallows Charter

The All Hallows Charter is in its second year and once again has been incredibly 
successful, with even larger numbers of children achieving Bronze, Silver and Gold.  
Pupils are recognised for their achievements (attendance, punctuality, good behaviour, 
attending eXtras and recognition points in lessons etc) and will receive a reward at the 
beginning of next term.  The Charter has been very successful in rewarding those pupils 
who do what is expected of them each day throughout term.

Building Developments

The new canteen has been transformational and has been well received by both pupils 
and staff who enjoy using the space.  We have three more classrooms which will be used 
from January (1 Science lab and 2 Spanish classrooms) and the teachers and pupils are 
excited about using these new rooms.

From January 2024 the next phase of building work will commence at the front of school 
(to deliver more office and meeting space) and to the side of school (to deliver further 
classrooms).  The offices are due to be completed by June, and the extra classrooms by 
January 2025.  This last phase of works will be rather disruptive to school life and routines, 
particularly from the summer onwards, but we believe that this short-term pain will give us 
a greatly enhanced school building on completion.  (Please note: There will be no noisy 
building works during the actual GCSE exams in May/June.)

EVENTS

Open Evening 2023

Open Evening was packed again this year with over 230 families attending.  Responses 
to the school, staff and our pupil guides were overwhelmingly positive.  We had almost 
half of our pupils volunteering as either guides or helpers in department areas – the pupils 
were proud of their school and, although a little nervous at first, grew in confidence and 
felt really proud of themselves after the event.

Y11 Presentation Evening

The Y11 Presentation Evening took place in November and our ex-pupils – Class of 2023 – 
that attended had a wonderful evening.  The staff, as always, had given their time to make 
videos or present in person, and to nominate pupils for a wide range of awards.  It was a 
lovely evening and enjoyed by all.

Awards Evening

The annual Awards Evening took place at the end of November and it was a great evening!  
This event recognises pupils in Y8-Y11 for their work during the last academic year.  They 
are awarded either for ‘excellence’ or for ‘progress and achievement’.  All the pupils were 
well behaved and they enjoyed the guest speaker’s, Rebecca Long-Bailey (MP), inspiring 
speech.  The musical interlude pieces were well-received as was the delicious food 
prepared by Mr Ehlke-West and his impressive crew of pupil volunteers.  The event was 
very enjoyable and well attended by parents/carers.



THE ALL HALLOWS WAY

6  |  The All Hallows Way

THE ALL HALLOWS WAY

The All Hallows Way  |  7

BBC Ten Pieces 

We held our annual ‘Ten Pieces’ event in October where Year 7 pupils produced some 
impressive work including dance, art, creative media, performing arts and poetry; all 
based on 10 different pieces of classical music.

ENTERPRISE EVENTS

MFL Enterprise Day 

Year 8 pupils celebrated European Day of Languages by taking part in a Modern Foreign 
Languages (MFL) Enterprise Day. Supported by foreign language speaking business 
volunteers from BCEGI, Talk -Talk, Resource Solutions and Salford Foundation. Pupils 
researched the cultures and traditions of different European countries to help them 
understand how learning a foreign languages can benefit them in future careers and life. 

Careers Convention 

Pupils in years 9-11 took part in our annual careers fair in November. Attended by 
over twenty employers and post-16 providers, this event provides our pupils with vital 
information enabling them to make informed choices about their future education, careers 
and GCSE options. 

STEM Challenge

Year 7 pupils had the opportunity to work with business volunteers from tech company, 
Capgemini and put their problem solving skills to the test in a STEM Challenge.  Activities 
included coding, cyber security and renewable energy and gave pupils an insight into the 
exciting STEM career opportunities available.  

PROJECTS/COMPETITIONS

DWF 5 STAR Futures 

We are running the DWF 5 STAR Futures Programme for the tenth year.  The monthly 
workshops are delivered by DWF employees focusing on building aspirations, confidence 
and communication skills, in preparation for the world of work and also the speeches our 
year 10 pupils will deliver at the DWF awards evening in March. 

Cyber-First Girls Competition

A group of Year 8 girls met every lunchtime and after school for a week to complete 
online challenges as part of the Cyber-first Girls Competition.  Many of them continued to 
complete challenges at home in the evenings and weekends too.  With over 700 schools 
taking part, we were delighted to be chosen as one of only twenty schools to be awarded 
8 new laptops.  The amazing commitment shown by this group of girls certainly paid off!

Charitable Activities

Throughout this term, our staff and pupils have been involved in a number of charitable 
activities including:
•	 Cash for Kids: pupils have raised money in school through bake sales, a sponsored 

silence and our annual Dance-a-thon to buy Christmas presents for the Mission 
Christmas campaign which will go to underprivileged children. 

Year 7

Our Year 7 pupils have settled in wonderfully since September and it has been lovely to 
see them begin secondary school life with such enthusiasm and motivation to achieve.

Welcome Mass 

Our Year 7 Welcome Mass was celebrated by Father Nichols and it was a pleasure to 
have so many parents join us in school for this special occasion. 

PGL Residential 

Year 7 pupils (and form tutors) had a fantastic time at Kingswood Colomendy on their 
PGL residential trip. It was a great team building opportunity and wonderful to see how 
supportive and encouraging pupils were of each other during the various activities. 

Y7 Parents/Carers Coffee Morning

15th September we held a coffee morning for the parents/carers of our new Y7 pupils.  
This was an opportunity for them to meet key members of staff such as form tutors and 
PPLs to have an informal chat about how their child is settling into life at All Hallows.  This 
event was very well-received by parents and we plan to repeat it again in the New Year. 

Y7 Internal Retreat Day

20th September was our Y7 Internal Retreat Day led by the RE Department.  Pupils took 
part in a variety of activities in preparation for their Welcome Mass.
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Refugee Aid

Pupils in school have delivered donations of clothing to Refugee Aid each week to support 
refugees and asylum seekers in our local area.

Sporting Achievements

The autumn term is mainly concentrated on pupils representing the School in football and 
netball matches and extra – curricular clubs. Congratulations to Year 8 and Year 9 who 
reached the last 16 of English School football. Good luck to the Year 8 team in their last 
8 fixture against Moorland School, Clitheroe in the first week back after the Christmas 
Holidays.

Not to be outdone, the Aquinas pupils have been representing All Hallows RC High School 
in the Salford wide Panathlon games. A huge well done to the 14 pupils that represented 
All Hallows RC High School with pride!

Twitter

For all the latest news and updates you can follow All Hallows on X (Twitter) @allhallows.

Finally, I wish you all a peaceful, happy and spiritual Christmas as we celebrate the birth 
of Jesus Christ, and enjoy the giving and receiving of presents. 

I look forward to welcoming all pupils safely back to school on Monday 8th January 2024. 

Yours faithfully,

Mrs A Cavanagh, Headteacher

Reading Mentors 

We now have a team of year 10 reading mentors in school who successfully applied for 
this very important role supporting our year 7/8 pupils and improving literacy across the 
school as a whole. 

Catholic Life of our School

Our Catholic faith underpins everything we do in school.  Our pupils are presented with 
many opportunities to celebrate the Catholic faith life of our school and this term has been 
no exception.
Hope in the Future Retreat

Our school Chaplain, Dominic, accompanied five pupils from the SVP group to the Salford 
Diocese Hope in the Future event where they came together with other schools to learn 
about the different ways we can all be ambassadors of Christ.

Churches Together Remembrance Service

Thirteen pupils represented All Hallows at this year’s Churches Together Remembrance 
Service at Peel Green war memorial.  Miss Evans-Berry’s art class made poppies which 
were on display at the service and were later made into cards which were delivered to 33 
care homes in Salford.

Year 7 Retreat Day and Welcome Mass

All Year 7 pupils took part in a full day retreat led by the RE department in preparation for 
their Welcome Mass attended by pupils, staff and parents as we welcomed Year 7 pupils 
into our All Hallows Family.

•	 Reverse advent calendar: each form group over the last month has been filling a 
box with items ready to donate to Salford Loaves and Fishes and Caritas Salford 
Cornerstone to help homeless and vulnerable people in our local area.  Pupils have 
also spent time, thought, imagination, effort and love in designing and decorating 
these gift boxes, which I am sure will been a delight to receive.

•	  Community Christmas Party: We enjoyed celebrating with friends, family and 
neighbours at our annual community Christmas party. With fantastic food and 
entertainment and a special appearance from Father Christmas himself, a wonderful 
time was had by all.

AWARDS AND APPOINTMENTS

LPPA 

We continue to work towards re-assessment of the Leading Parent Partnership Award 
(LPPA) which All Hallows first achieved in 2020.  This is a national award which provides a 
framework that will help us to improve our school’s engagement with parents and carers, 
to actively support every child’s learning experience.  There will be a parent/carer survey 
sent out in the New Year, we would be extremely grateful to all parents able to complete 
the survey and we will share feedback and actions with you in due course.

Head Boy/Head Girl 

Following a closely fought campaign, our Head Boy, Head Girl and Deputies for 2023-2024 
were appointed this term. Congratulations to Bruce, Wendy, Mateusz and Beheshteh who 
are wonderful ambassadors for All Hallows RC High School and the finest of role models 
for our pupils. 
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1.	 Well done to our 2023 leavers! All Hallows Results Day.

2.	 The campaigns for Head Boy and Head Girl are well 
underway with candidates speaking to Year 9s in this 
morning’s assembly. Voting takes place next Thursday. 
Good luck to all candidates.

3.	 Fantastic turnout at our Y7 parent/carer coffee morning. 
It was lovely to meet so many parents & hear how your 
children are settling into life at All Hallows. We hope you 
found it a valuable experience and an opportunity to 
meet key members of staff.
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01

01

01 01
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4.	 A fantastic Retreat Day for Year 7s led by our RE 
department.  Beautiful singing from our pupils during 
hymn practise, ready for the Welcome Mass in school.

5.	 Congratulations to our newly elected Head Boy, Head 
Girl and Deputies - Bruce, Wendy, Mateusz and 
Beheshteh. You make a fantastic team and are already 
wonderful role models.  We are proud of all candidates, it 
was a very close contest and you all deserve recognition. 

6.	 Thank you to Father Nicholas for celebrating the 
Welcome Mass today for our Year 7 pupils and their 
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parents.  Such a joyous occasion, the pupils raised the 
roof with their singing! Thank you to Dominic and the RE 
Team for planning & organising.

7.	 Year 8 celebrated  European Day of Languages in style 
as part of our MFL Enterprise Day. We created our own 
Picasso-inspired self-portraits, designed a pizza, wrote 
postcards to Polish pen pals and tasted some traditional 
French foods.  Fun & learning at its best!

06 06

05 07

07

07

OUR TERM 
IN PICTURES
SEPTEMBER - DECEMBER 2023

SEPT

https://twitter.com/hashtag/EuropeanDayofLanguages?src=hashtag_click
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8.	 Thank you to our MFL team and all of the business 
volunteers who made our European Day ofLanguages 
celebration such a huge success by helping our pupils 
appreciate how learning a foreign language can lead to 
greater opportunities.
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9.	 Mrs Porter proudly presented our new Year 10 Reading 
Mentors with their badges in assembly this morning. 
Such an important role in school, supporting our 
younger pupils by reading with them on a regular basis. 
Congratulations!

11.	 Year 10 pupils enjoyed ‘workplace safari’ at Aldermore 
Bank especially speaking to two apprentices about their 
route into employment. Another fantastic opportunity to 
see a real workplace in action. Thanks to all involved.
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16.	 What a difference the sunshine makes! Perfect 
conditions for a spot of buggy building, excellent team 
work on display.

17.	 Climbing wall and obstacle course tackled. Wonderful 
group, working together and encouraging each other.
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12.	 Year 10 investigating Newtons Laws with Zoe working 
with the Space Academy.

13.	 We are at the #HopeInTheFuture celebration Salford 
Diocese today. Learning all the ways we can become 
Ambassadors of Christ.

14.	 And they’re off! We’re not sure who is the most excited 
on coach 2, the staff or the Year 7s! 

15.	 It was a soggy start for our Year 7s but they got stuck 
straight into the activities!

OCT

https://twitter.com/hashtag/EuropeanDayofLanguages?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/AldermoreBank
https://twitter.com/AldermoreBank
https://twitter.com/Physics_Zoe
https://twitter.com/hashtag/HopeInTheFuture?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/SalfordDiocese
https://twitter.com/SalfordDiocese
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18.	 Shelter and den building, putting our problem solving 
skills to the test! 

19.	 Our Year 11s are at college this afternoon for a maths 
enrichment activity for those considering studying maths 
at college and university.

20.	 Year 11s enjoying listening to James Munro from Oxford 
University talking about his mathematics journey.

21.	 As we approach the end of October, it is wonderful 
to see our daily recital of the Holy Rosary in both the 

18

18

20
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Chapel and the Prayer Garden taking place with pupils in 
7NGW this morning.

22.	 We are at DWF Law this morning at their fabulous 
Manchester offices learning about workplace 
expectations.

23.	 Thank you to all the business volunteers DWF Law and 
Man Utd for today’s 5 STAR Futures Workshop focusing 
on workplace behaviours. Our Year 10s enjoyed the role 
plays showing how to behave (and how not to behave!) 
in the workplace. Great tour of the offices too!
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22

22
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24.	 The Gateway Visit to University of Manchester provided 
Year 10 pupils with information about university life 
including finance and alternative pathways into Higher 
Education.

25.	 Miss Buckley’s Year 10 business studies class delivered 
confident, professional sales presentations of their 
value added products. They had carefully considered 
marketing, profits and environmental impact and one 
group even sang their own slogan!  Entrepreneurs of the 
future!

26.	 Mr Ziv’s Separate Science class revising hard today for 
their mocks and enjoying a Domino’s well deserved!

27.	 Mr Ziv’s Separate Science class revising hard today for 
their mocks and enjoying a Domino’s  well deserved!

28.	 It was Y11’s final Gateway visit yesterday to University 
of Manchester for the ‘Next Steps Conference’ focusing 
on revision, transition to FE & the importance of extra 
curricular activities. Thank you for hosting workshops for 
this group of pupils for the last 5 years UoM Schools.

23 24

23 27

26

24
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28 28

NOV

https://twitter.com/PendSFCollege
https://twitter.com/hashtag/PrayerGarden?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/DWF_Law
https://twitter.com/DWF_Law
https://twitter.com/ManUtd
https://twitter.com/hashtag/entrepreneurs?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/UoMSchools
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29.	 Today we celebrate our Feast Day - The Feast of All 
Saints, All Hallows. Pupils and staff joined together this 
morning for Mass with FatherFrankie.

30.	 This was also our final Mass celebrated by Father 
Frankie before he embarks on his new ministry in 
Scotland, where we hope and pray he will flourish with 
many blessings. We thank you Father for all you have 
done for our #AllHallowsFamily over the last five years.

31.	 Nia in Year 11 had her very long hair cut in school 
for charity. Nia donated nearly 15 inches of hair to 

LPTrustUK and has raised over £300 in sponsor money. 
She hopes to add to this total with a cake sale and raffle 
this week. Well done Nia, amazing.

32.	 Throughout November, the month of the Holy Souls, we 
remember and pray for our loved once who have passed 
away.

33.	 We held our annual careers fair this morning in school.  A 
great turnout of organisations and post-16 providers who 
gave career advice and information to our pupils in Years 
9, 10 and 11.

29 30

29 51
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34.	 Thank you to all who attended our careers fair today to 
support our pupils to make informed choices about their 
future career options.

35.	 Our pupils at today’s Churches Together Remembrance 
Service proudly wearing poppies made by our crochet 
club who have now raised over £200 for Poppy Legion 
Thanks to everyone who has bought a poppy, supported 
our crochet club & helped raise so much money for a 
wonderful cause.

36.	 A group of 13 pupils represented All Hallows at a 
Remembrance Service at Peel Green War Memorial.  
We joined together with other local schools and church 
groups to remember those who died in battle.

37.	 The poppies made by Miss Evans-Berry’s art classes 
were on display at today’s Remembrance Service at 
Peel Green War Memorial. Well done to Wiktor and all of 
the other readers who spoke beautifully throughout the 
service.

35

https://twitter.com/FatherFrankie
https://twitter.com/FatherFrankie
https://twitter.com/FatherFrankie
https://twitter.com/hashtag/AllHallowsFamily?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/LPTrustUK
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Remembrance?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/PoppyLegion
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Remembrance?src=hashtag_click
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38.	 Fantastic second DWF 5 STAR Futures workshop 
focusing on aspiration. We considered where we would 
like to be in 5 years’ time, how we can achieve our goals 
and overcome any obstacles in our way. Great work Year 
10! Thank you to the business volunteers.

39.	 Prayers continue every morning in the chapel and the 
#PrayerGarden throughout November as we remember 
our loved ones who are no longer with us.

40.	 Miss Horner’s wonderful Y7 science class enjoyed 
today’s experiment; making red cabbage indicator and 
testing everyday substances for the pH and examining 
whether they are acidic, alkaline or neutral substances.

41.	 Twelve pupils took part in a listening exercise today with 
Lorraine & Sister Anna which we began at the Hope 
In the Future event SalfordDiocese This is connected 
to Pope Francis’ SYNOD listening to the views of our 
young people in the Diocese concerning the future of the 
Church.

42.	 Pupils from our SVP group visited Refugee Aid yesterday 
to donate clothing to support refugees and asylum 
seekers. Wonderful to see such fantastic work being 
done by a dedicated team of volunteers!

43.	 Mrs Adesugba’s classroom is a hive of activity every 
lunchtime and after school with the Y8 girls taking part in 
the #cyberfirstgirls competition @NCSC They are even 
completing the challenges at home in their own time!  Go 
girls!

44.	 Some of our year 10 pupils are getting a taste for Higher 
Education today thanks to GM_Higher and BoltonUni

45.	 More clothing donations to support #RefugeeAid were 
delivered by our pupils yesterday.

46.	 Our Y10 business studies classes baked their own 
cakes/brownies in order to carry out market research to 
discover what customers like and dislike. Mrs Grannell, 
Miss Buckley & Mr Tomlinson were extremely impressed 
by their baking skills, amazing effort by all involved!

47.	 Y7 pupils took part in a STEM Challenge yesterday 
delivered by CapgeminiInvent Thank you to Haman & the 
SF volunteers for leading the activities & giving our pupils 
an insight into the exciting #STEM career opportunities 
available including coding, cyber security & green 
energy.

48.	 As we enter this first week of Advent, we light the first 
candle of our Advent wreath, which is the candle of 
Hope, which symbolises the Hope that Jesus brings to 
our broken world.

49.	 Well done to Ryan in Year 7 who baked this wonderfully 
festive cake - it tasted as good as it looks!  Paul 
Hollywood handshake to you Ryan!

39 39 39
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https://twitter.com/hashtag/PrayerGarden?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/SalfordDiocese
https://twitter.com/hashtag/cyberfirstgirls?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/NCSC
https://twitter.com/GM_Higher
https://twitter.com/BoltonUni
https://twitter.com/hashtag/RefugeeAid?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/CapgeminiInvent
https://twitter.com/hashtag/STEM?src=hashtag_click
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50.	 Another fantastic DWF 5 STAR Futures Workshop, 
this one focusing on confidence . We discussed the 
attributes of a confident person and put these into 
practice in our sales pitches. Great work from all 
involved! Thank you to the mentors from DWF Law and 
Man Utd.

51.	 A day of Christmas crafts with Year 6 on their transition 
day. We enjoyed seeing all of your festive creations.  
It was a pleasure welcoming you to All Hallows and 
we look forward to seeing many of you in Year 7 next 
September!

52

52

54

53

57

52.	 Thank you to Ruby Salford FDN and the business 
volunteers BNY Mellon BCEGI UK for supporting 
our Year6 transition day and getting involved in the 
Christmas craft activities. Well done to all pupils, you 
were brilliant and we hope you enjoyed yourselves!

53.	 Our Year 10 construction group enjoyed a visit to 
BCEGIUK Middlewood Locks site this morning.  The 
pupils enjoyed learning about the various trades in 
the construction industry and experiencing a working 
construction site. Thanks to the site team and Lin for 
being wonderful hosts!
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57.	 Our Light Fever Advent Reflections took place in the 
chapel. Prayer and reflection will be led by Dominic 
and our RE team where all pupils are welcome to come 
along, light a candle and spend some time in quiet 
reflection.

58.	 We hosted our Senior Citizens’ Community Christmas 
party.  What an occasion is was! We enjoyed the 
company of neighbours, friends, family & parishioners. 
Thank you to everyone who came along and joined in the 
Christmas celebrations, it was wonderful to see you all!

59.	 Our choir and soloists performed beautifully for our 
guests at the Christmas party.  Thank you to all staff & 
pupils involved in making this an extra special occasion 
to share with our local community this Christmas.

60.	 Look who made an appearance at our Christmas Party, 
Father Christmas himself!  Luckily, everyone was on the 
Nice List Festive afternoon tea went down a treat as we 
enjoyed performances from our talented pupils. 

61.	 This challenge has kept our Year 11 business and 
computer science classes busy!  It is wonderful to see 
them so engaged in this activity.

57 58
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62.	 We are excited to be at Holy Family this evening for their 
Christmas carols under the tree celebration. Thank you 
for inviting our choir to sing.

63.	 Our Christmas assemblies.  Dominic spoke to us about 
the importance of keeping Christ in Christmas as we lit 
the 4th Advent candle representing Love. Well done to all 
our attendance/Charter award winners, more than ever 
this term!

54.	 It was our annual Dance-a-thon for Year 7/8 pupils 
today!  This group danced non stop all morning raising 
money for cash for kids MCR Together with the chocolate 
hamper raffle, the total raised this year is £955, amazing! 
Thank you to Miss Hobin for organising.

55.	 Father Ian celebrated Mass in our chapel this morning 
with Miss Clegg’s form.

56.	 Our extremely creative science department (Mrs 
Crowther, our wonderful technician!) has created a whole 
nativity scene from materials found in the lab!  

https://twitter.com/hashtag/confidence?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/DWF_Law
https://twitter.com/ManUtd
https://twitter.com/SalfordFDN
https://twitter.com/BNYMellon
https://twitter.com/BCEGIUK
https://twitter.com/BCEGIUK
https://twitter.com/hashtag/community?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/NiceList?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/Advent?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/cashforkidsMCR
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NEXT HALF TERM...
AT ALL HALLOWS

Advance Notice
School returns on Monday 8th January at 08:30am

8th
Monday

18th
Thursday

23rd
Tuesday

25th
Thursday

30th
Tuesday

1st
Thursday

8th
Thursday

9th
Friday

School returns at 08:30am Year 9 DTP 1 Immunisation Year 10 Personal Finance Day Year 7 Parents Evening
 4:00 - 6:30pm

Year 11 Elevate Sessions Year 11 Macbeth Performance Year 9 Parents Evening
4:00 - 6:30pm

Y11 Mock Interviews
School Closes for Half-term
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Wishing you all a peaceful, happy and spiritual Christmas.
From everyone at All Hallows RC High School.

January

February
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